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Dedication
This 100th Anniversary program and celebration is 

lovingly dedicated in honor of our caring and faithful 

members and in memory of all our departed members 

whose service and love of Palestine Chapter and the 

Order has made it possible for us to come together in 

celebration of this wonderful, historic event.

Welcome,
we’re very glad you’ve come.

There is a word called “Welcome,”

	 It is as old as the Heaven’s blue

It is one of the sweetest words ever spoken

	 And its joys are ever new.

It is the magic soul of music

	 And the living fire of the Arts,

And these words of royal welcome

	 Come right from the depth of our hearts.



The Menu…
Fresh Rolls and Creamy Butter

Shrimp Cocktail 
Served with Crisp Iceburg Lettuce and Tangy Cocktail Sauce

Garden Fresh Salad 
Mixed Greens, Red Cabbage and Julienne Carrots,  

Sliced Cucumbers and Cherry Tomatoes

Herb Crusted Chicken Breast 
Served with Garlic Mushroom Maderia Sauce 

or 
Marinated Pan Seared Salmon 

With an Orange Ginger Soy Sauce

Oven Roasted Fingerling Potatoes

Fresh Seasonal Vegetables

Fresh Berry Buckle 
Fresh Blueberries, Raspberries and Strawberries Macerated 

in their Natural Juices Topped with Crunchy Streusel Topping

Gourmet Bean 100% Colombian Coffee, Decaffeinated Coffee 
Assorted Taylor of Harrogate Teas

Patricia S. Ingalls, PGM 
Master of Ceremonies

Eunice Shishmanian, PM

Jane B. Waks, PM 
Deputy Grand Marshal to the Associate Grand Matron

James W. Spurrell, PP

Diana T. Spurrell, PM

The Anniversary Committee



The Program…

1:00 pm	 Social hour and Hors d’oeuvres

1:30 pm	 Receiving line

	 Welcome
		  Gail M.F. Baillio, PM 
		  Worthy Matron
		  Stephen E. Donahue, PP 
		  Worthy Patron

	 Blessing
		  Peter J. Hall, PP 
		  Chaplain

	 Toast
		  James W. Spurrell, PP

	 Greetings
		  Natalie R. Jenkins 
		  Worthy Grand Matron
		  John C. Howard 
		  Worthy Grand Patron
		  Nancy E. Howatt, PGM 
		  Ambassador to Aruba, GGC
		  M. Elizabeth Davis, PGM
		  Joan M. Atkinson, AGM

	 Cake cutting
		  Marcella S. Kepner, PM 
		  N. Avis Eldert, PM

	 Introductions

	 Entertainment 
		  Northern Comfort





In the Beginning… taken from our 25th program

It is much more interesting to make history than to review it, and each of 
us whose Eastern Star activities date from the beginning of Palestine Chapter, 
and before, on this our Silver Anniversary will recall vivid, precious memories, 
hours of joy and even of sorrow marking the mile-posts which the historian 
would pass as but incidents of the everyday life, without particular significance 
or effect on Chapter or individual character and growth, but we know that “Life 
is made up of little things. It is but once in an age that occasion is offered for 
doing a great deed, and true greatness consists in being great in little things.”

In our early records I read that “by invitation a meeting was held at the 
home of Mrs. George P. Lowell, 525 Walnut Street, Newtonville, November 
21, 1907, for the purpose of considering the organization of a Chapter of 
the Eastern Star. About  twenty-five gentlemen and ladies responded. Mrs. 
Lowell and Mrs. LauraWingate, a Past Matron of Boston Chapter, explained 
the procedure of organization. The proposition to form a Chapter was most 
enthusiastically received.” And memory reminds me that the brothers were 
much more enthusiastic and optimistic at that time than were the sisters. A 
petition was circulated and December 2, 1907, a meeting of the petitioners was 
held at the Masonic Temple, which has been our home ever since, and under  
the instruction of Brother Harry Mason White, Grand Patron, a name was 
chosen, officers selected and arrangements made for the Institution of Palestine 
Chapter on December 14, 1907, when, despite the severest snowstorm of the 
winter a large and distinguished party of Grande and Past Grande, members  
and would-be members met for dinner in Temple Hall — and in those early 
days of motor transportation it was considerably more of a problem than now to 
cover the distance between the several villages of Newton and from Boston to 
the country, especially through winter storms.

Sister Emily F. Wilkins, Grand Matron, and Brother White, Grand 
Patron, were present. At 8.30 o’clock Brother White called the assembly to 
order, prayer was offered by the officiating Grand Chaplain, Sister Mary E. 
Fitch, and Sister Clara Ringer, Grand Marshal, escorted to the Chapter room 
the officers who were to acquaint the petitioners with the mysteries of the 
Order:

	 Worthy Matron............................ Annie E. Blodgett, P.G.M.
	 Worthy Patron................................George F. Bradstreet, P.P. 
	 Associate Matron............................ Esther A. Parker, P.G.M. 
	 Secretary.................................Isadore Forbes, G.Sec., P.G.M.



	 Treasurer .....................................Mattie L. Partridge, P.G.M. 
	 Conductress............................................ Effie F. King, P.G.M.
	 Assoc. Conduct ress ....................Carrie A. Cushing, P.G.M. 
	 Chaplain...................................................Mary E. Fitch, P.M.
	 Marshal ............................................Minnie E. Thomas, P.M.
	 Organist................................................................ Mary Haley 
	 Adah...................................................Laura 1. Wingate, P.M. 
	 Ruth.............................................Alice D. Kennington, P.M.
	 Esther ..............................................Ivonette G. White, P.M. 
	 Martha ............................................ Annabelle E. Reed, P.M. 
	 Electa ............................................Grace L. H. Steward, P.M. 
	 Warder.................................... Georgie M. Whittemore, P,M.
	 Sentinel............................................Robert J. Flewelling, P.P. 

Sister Forbes, Grand Secretary, took our money and saw that we signed 
the official document — forty-nine in number, only four of whom had been 
members of the Order previously. The petitioners were, obligated by Brother 
William Sears, Associate Grand Patron, and with Mrs. Ettie L. Lowell and 
Mr. George Whitmore, who were to be Worthy Matron and Worthy Patron, 
as candidates witnessed the exemplification of the Degrees. On this occasion 
Brothers Charles D. Burrage and Edward P. Hatch presented the Chapter with 
the Bible which still holds its honored place on our Altar. The first Initiation 
was held on February 4th, 1908, when seven members were added. The17th 
of February ushered in the week of the Bazaar of Nations, held in behalf of 
the O. E. S. Home Fund, and many of us followed the leader, to Horticultural 
Hall in Boston, thus early receiving our inoculation with the serum of Eastern 
Star benevolences, and  in 1925 a large number of our members participated 
in the Dedication of the beautiful Eastern Star Home at Orange, while at the 
last session of the Grand Chapter the Chinese Bible was placed in the hands of 
Sister Jane A. Warburton, Worthy Matron, by Sister Elsie M. Barker, Worthy 
Grand Matron, having been given into the custody of Palestine Chapter for the’ 

current year in token of our having contributed the largest amount per capita to 
the Isadore Forbes Benevolent Fund during the past year.

On March 25th, 1908, we attended our first party through the kind 
invitation of our neighbor, Belmont Chapter. Thirty-seven of the members 
journeyed thither and were entertained right royally.

Constitution

On June 17th, 1908, the Chapter was constituted. Because of the very 
serious illness of Sister Miriam Watts, Grand Matron, Sister Emma I. Baker, 
Associate Grand Matron, served in the East with Brother William Sears, Grand 



Patron. With the Grand Officers, our officers assembled in the afternoon of a 
beautiful summer day for rehearsal. Dinner was served to members and guests 
at seven o’clock, and the beauty and impressiveness of the ceremonies, which 
followed, still linger with those of us who remain.

Turning again to the records, which we suspect were influenced by a 
brother member, we learn that “among the four hundred  people who filled the 
hall we noticed Past Thrice Illustrious Master Dodge of Boston Council Royal 
and Select Masters (presumably Brother Herbert M., Past Patron of Keystone 
Chapter) and one 33d Degree Mason, William H. Puffer of Milton, and Mrs. 
Puffer.” Representatives of twenty-four  chapters were present and the Visitors’ 
Register contains the names of many who were then and still are giving their 
best thought and effort for the good of the Order. Again quoting from the 
records and again noting the order of precedence, “Past Grand Patrons Henry 
Mason White, Charles H. Harrison, Granville C. Fiske and Frank A. Noyes and 
Past Grand Matron Emily F. Wilkins were escorted to the East.”

In a resume of the remarks of the distinguished guests, I found that P. 
G. P. Harrison felt sure when he saw the names on the Charter on such a 
stormy night six months before that “Palestine Chapter would be the banner 
chapter of Massachusetts.” P. G. P. Fiske told us he had watched the Order 
since 1882, when he “fell in love with it”, the more he knew of it, the more 
he felt it filled a long-felt want in the community, and predicted success for 
the Order in Newton. Sister Isadore Forbes, Grand Secretary and Past Grand 
Matron, referring to the weather conditions of Institution night assured us that 
“if things go hard at first they will come out all right” and impressed upon us 
the importance of “living the precepts inculcated by the lessons of the Order 
outside as well as inside the Chapter.”

At this time the Chapter enjoyed the distinction of being the only 
Chapter in the jurisdiction to feature Robes. We wore them atop our 
voluminous dresses of the period, — and never had a chill, and the delight 
of winding the Labyrinth with seven to ten candidates and a yard or two of 
train is, I am sure, quite beyond the conception of present-day Conductresses. 
However, they were very lovely and lent dignity and grace to the ceremonies, 
attracting visitors from far and near.

With less than one hundred members in the first three years, the lowest 
members’ attendance recorded was 47. With a rental expense of $500 a year and 
dues at $5.00 each, balancing the budget was even then a momentous question. 
At the annual meeting in 1908 it was voted that no appropriations be made 
for refreshments, but the membership be divided into committees of, not more 
than seven persons to provide refreshments at their own expense for the social 
hours following Chapter meetings. In 1911, an appropriation of $25. to defray 



the expenses of Installation was voted. We do not quote these items to win 
sympathy or praise, but merely to show the spirit and interest which actuated 
those who had assumed the obligations with the privileges conferred upon 
them.

The Chapter has met the various responsibilities, fraternal, civic and 
philanthropic, which have come to us all with the years. In the World War 
our service flag held seven stars, our Worthy Patron of 1917 having responded 
to the first call for volunteers, while those at home enrolled in the work of 
Red Cross supplies, Liberty bonds, canteen service and all the activities of 
that hectic period. Shortly after the close of the War we cooperated with 
the Masonic bodies in their efforts which resulted in clearing the mortgage 
indebtedness on this, our beautiful Home.

Since December 14, 1907, 809 persons have been received into 
membership. Today we number 377, nine of whom were Charter members. 
Changes in business and social interests account for many losses, while 77 have 
passed beyond our gaze, end.

“More homelike seems the vast unknown,

Since they have entered there;

To follow them were not so hard,

Wherever they may fare.

They cannot be where God is not,

On any sea or shore;
Whate’er betides, Thy love abides,

Oh, God, forevermore.”’

Over this period of twenty-five years we have been honored fairly 
frequently by Grand Chapter appointments, crowned by the election in 
1931 of Sister Margaret L. Sandholzer Worthy Grand Matron from Palestine 
Chapter. Many of our Brothers have held high offices in the Masonic bodies, 
our late Brother Asa C. Jewett holding at the time of his death the office of 
Grand Commander of Massachusetts and Rhode Island. Others have achieved 
political distinction, two having served our City as Mayor, our genial County 
Treasurer Past Patron Charles E. Hatfield and Brother Edwin 0. Childs, while 
our Toastmaster of the evening Brother Thomas W. White has been ever in the 
public eye and we are never surprised when he smiles at us from the pages of  
the press.

Our Honorary Membership roll is not long, but we list the names with 
pride and cherish their friendship and service to the Chapter and to the Order. 



So many interesting and important events are chronicled in the records 
one cannot list them all and it is difficult to condense them to fit the few 
minutes allotted to us tonight. Each year those into whose hands we have 
entrusted the government of our Chapter have brought to the solution of their 
problems the same zeal and determination, to carry on in the spirit of the times 
that prompted our founders, and so we reach our Twenty-fifth Anniversary with 
courage undaunted and eyes to the front. And your historian taking a long look 
backward would leave with you these lines of Patrick Henry – “I have but one 
lamp by which my feet are guided, and that is the lamp of experience. I know no Way 
of judging of the future but by the past.”

A petition was circulated and December 2, 1907, a meeting of the petitioners 
was held at the Masonic Temple, which has been our home ever since.



1s
t r

ow
 l 

to
 r

: 
 

St
af

fo
rd

 D
av

is,
 A

P;
 M

. 
E

liz
ab

et
h 

D
av

is,
 A

M
; 

A
vi

s 
E

ld
er

t,
 W

M
; 

Jo
hn

 E
ld

er
t,

 
W

P
2n

d 
ro

w
 l 

to
 r

: 
 

H
el

en
 C

ra
nd

al
l, 

E
un

ic
e 

G
on

ye
r,

 A
lm

a 
Sh

ei
ly

; 
Fl

or
en

ce
 B

ut
te

rfi
el

d,
 M

yr
tle

 
K

el
ly

, 
M

ar
ga

re
t F

ag
e;

 
M

ar
ce

lla
 K

ep
ne

r
3r

d 
ro

w
 l 

to
 r

: 
 

M
ar

io
n 

D
av

id
so

n,
  

O
rg

an
ist

; 
N

or
m

a 
K

en
da

ll;
W

in
ni

e 
Jo

sb
ur

g,
 

Pa
ul

in
e 

D
ea

co
n,

 J
an

e 
St

om
be

rg
, 

M
ild

re
d 

St
ra

ng
e

4t
h 

ro
w

: 
 

A
l C

ra
nd

al
l19
58



In the Middle… taken from our 75th program

On June 3, 1958 we celebrated our 50th Anniversary with a gala 
celebration held at the Masonic Temple with hundreds of members and guests 
in attendance. Throughout the previous 25 years of the Great Depression and 
World War II, Palestine Chapter remained steadfast to the principles of caring 
for its members and supporting our country in every possible way, and emerged 
strong and vital from this trying period.

We are honored to count among our membership of 412 today, twenty-
one members who have attained fifty or more years of membership in the 
Eastern Star. With over sixty-one years of membership in Palestine Chapter, 
Sister Eleanor R. Bergman, P.M., is our senior member.

The name of our very first Conductress — Sister Myrta Kimball, P.M. — 
is engraved on the founders’ plaque at the Eastern Star Home in Orange. Sister 
Kimball served the Grand Chapter as official stenographer for 50 years and was 
our chapter secretary for 21 consecutive years (1923-1944). She was a resident 
of the Eastern Star Home in Orange when she passed away on November 15, 
1957, one month short of 50 years’ membership in Palestine Chapter. She was a 
former member of Highland Chapter where she was initiated April 3, 1895.

The 50th Anniversary program was lovingly dedicated to Sister Mildred 
E. Strange, P.M., who was initiated December 7, 1917. Sister Strange was 
secretary of our chapter for 31 consecutive years (1944-1975) and was Secretary 
Emeritus until her death on January 10, 1982.

Many of our brothers have attained leadership positions and honors in the 
various Masonic bodies in the state, as well as local levels. Three of our brothers 
have achieved civic honors in that Brother Charles E. Hatfield, P.P., Brother 
Edwin 0. Childs, Jr., and Brother Monte G. Basbas all served as Mayor of the 
City of Newton.

The styles changed from the bouffant gowns of the 50’s and 60’s to the 
slimmer sheaths and simpler styles of recent years. Now we are seeing a return 
to fuller skirts and a more feminine look. But though fashions may change 
and times may change —the work of our beautiful order is unchanging. It is 
the constant thread of our ritual, which provides the all-important continuity, 
which is the basis of our strength.



In 1915 our Worthy Matron was Sister Margaret Sandholzer. In 1958, our 
Golden Anniversary year, she gave a perfect rendition of the ritual as Worthy 
Matron at a Past Matrons and Past Patrons Night in our chapter. When she 
passed away on December 23, 1968, Sister Sandholzer had been a resident of 
the Eastern Star Home in Orange for several years.

Because of the generosity of the late Sister Marie P. Davis, Palestine 
Chapter members and their families have been the recipients of 46 scholarships 
totaling over $12,000 from the interest on the “Arthur L. Davis Charitable and 
Educational Fund” which was established in 1961.

Although we can never cancel our meeting, the Governor of 
Massachusetts can, and did, with his Blizzard of ‘78 Proclamation on February 6, 
1978. All non-emergency automobile travel was banned and it took days for the 
entire region to dig out of two feet of snow.

Our benevolences over the years have included the Isadore Forbes 
Fund, the Eastern Star Home in Orange, the Educational Fund, Estarl and 
other Grand Chapter projects. Sponsoring the Newton Assembly, Order of 
Rainbow for Girls, has helped our chapter give of its time and support to the 
encouragement of the youth of our community.

On September 29, 1980 we welcomed into our membership by 
consolidation the members of Bay State Chapter No. 160 of Brighton.

The silver bowl representing the Sister Sallie Eldert New Members 
Award was presented to the chapter in May 1982. The name of the member 
recommending the greatest number of new initiates in Palestine Chapter each 
year will be engraved on it.

On June 17, 1983 we celebrated our 75th anniversary and reception for 
Sister Eunice K. Gonyer, the newly elected Associate Grand Conductress. 
Seventy-three members and two hundred and forty-six guests enjoyed a 
wonderful evening, with dinner and dancing, held at the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars Hall in Waltham. Our 75th Anniversary program was dedicated to Sister 
Mildred E. Strange, P.M., Secretary Emeritus and in memory of our departed 
sisters and brothers.



Continuing into the Future…
 

The leadership of Palestine Chapter has been recognized in this jurisdiction by 
the election of five of our Past Matrons to the office of Worthy Grand Matron: 
Sister Margaret L. Sandholzer in 1931; Sister M. Elizabeth Davis in 1967; Sister 
Beverly C. Arslanian in 1979; Sister Eunice K. Gonyer Pollard in 1986; and 
Sister Patricia S. Ingalls in 1993. At our Grand Chapter Session in May, 2006 
Joan M. Atkinson was elected to the Office of Associate Grand Conductress. 
Many honors have been conferred upon our Past Matrons over the years.

Palestine Chapter has hosted many very special nights over the years:  
n receptions to all our members who were honored with appointments from 
Grand Chapter  n Matrons and Patrons Nights, First and Last Visitations   
n Grand Officers’ Nights  n a Connecticut-Masschusetts Exchange Night   
n Association luncheons  n a Grand Officers’ Formation meeting  n a Silver Tea 
in honor of the Past Grand Matrons and Patrons and  n in August of 1993 we 
hosted a special Grand Chapter Session.

Honorary Membership and Secretary Emeritus was conferred upon Sister 
Margaret Boates, PM; Sister Flora Ellington was presented the Ruth Award for 
hours of service given to the Chapter and the Angel of Kindness award was 
given to Sisters Barbara Cockroft, PM, Margaret Boates, PM, Karen Butland, 
PM and Dorothy Beason, PM.

Many projects and events were held over the years and some well into 
the 90s:  n Minstrel Shows were held at the Newton YMCA and other venues, 
before they were banned  n group attendance at the Turtle Lane Playhouse 
n catered dinners  n running a snack bar at Baseball Card shows  n greeting 
card sales  n huge fairs were held with varying themes and a great country 
store  n after meeetings we often presented humorous skits and talent shows. 
The Palestine Players became well known throughout the State with their 
presentation of “When Masons Meet”.

On December 3, 1996 we welcomed into our membership by 
consolidation the members of Electa Chapter No. 19 of Waltham and in so 
doing the members of Belmont Chapter No. 108. This was followed by a very 
lovely and welcoming ceremony into their new home.

In September 1997 we were pleased to welcome Brother William E. 
Owen, Worthy Grand Patron of Oklahoma and his lovely wife Sister Evelyn 
Owen, Grand Representative of New Hampshire in Oklahoma. Here it is 2008 
and Brother Bill is now our Most Worthy Grand Patron.



1s
t r

ow
 l 

to
r:

  
C

ar
ol

 D
ye

, 
PM

, 
W

M
; 

A
nn

 W
ay

, 
C

ha
pl

ai
n;

 
C

ar
ol

 D
ra

ke
, 

C
on

du
c-

tr
es

s;
 B

ar
ba

ra
 B

er
th

ol
d,

 
A

ss
oc

ia
te

 C
on

du
ct

re
ss

; 
Pa

ul
in

e 
G

rif
fit

hs
, 

O
rg

an
ist

2n
d 

ro
w

 l 
to

 r
: 

 
Sh

ar
on

 C
us

hm
an

, 
 

N
. 

A
vi

s 
E

ld
er

t,
 P

M
, 

Tr
ea

su
re

r;
 C

at
he

rin
e 

Sp
ra

ck
lin

, 
A

da
h;

 M
ar

ga
re

t 
B

oa
te

s,
 P

M
, 

Se
cr

et
ar

y;
 

E
un

ic
e 

Sh
ish

m
an

ia
n,

 P
M

, 
M

ar
sh

al
; 

Jo
hn

 E
ld

er
t,

 W
P

3r
d 

ro
w

 l 
to

 r
: 

 
K

at
hr

yn
 M

el
ic

k,
 M

ar
th

a;
 

Lo
rr

ai
ne

 A
na

gn
os

; 
 

Sa
nd

ria
 M

us
gr

av
e,

 E
le

ct
a;

 
E

d 
Ja

co
bi

, 
S.

 J
os

ep
h 

M
el

ic
k19

83



In April 1998 the 100th Anniversary of our Masonic Building was 
celebrated. In November, by dispensation, a Saturday afternoon meeting was 
held with the hope that members who couldn’t travel at night might attend. 
However, Mother Nature foiled us with a snow storm and attendance was not 
what was hoped for. June was the first time we met in the Prelate’s Room in 
order to set up the main lodge room for a combined reception. The small room 
was overflowing on the sidelines and it was certainly a fun and cozy meeting. 
September brought another new first, a “cooked-in” cookout which was enjoyed 
by all.

In 1999, Sister Miriam Morrow, was presented her 50-year pin by Sister 
Alberta Koldenborg, PM. Sister Alberta was the Worthy Matron who initiated 
Sister Miriam 50 years earlier. This was a most unusual and exciting event and, 
to the best of our knowledge, the first time to occur in our Chapter. In May, 
prior to our meeting, Lexington Assembly No. 37, IORG and Battlegreen 
Chapter Order of the DeMolay presented a special program entitled: 7+7=10. 
Each youth group honors 7 virtues, yet because 4 of them are shared and  
each has 3 different ones, they add up to 10 actual virtues. In October “Let’s 
Make a Difference Day” was held in which food and clothes were collected and 
divided between Second Step for Newton Battered Women and Bristol Lodge 
in Waltham. 

In June 2000, our By-laws were revised, approved, printed and mailed to 
each member.

In February 2001, the degree work was exemplified by the Worthy 
Matron’s Constellation Associates. In November we once again tried to hold 
a Saturday meeting with a Mystery Ride for luncheon. However, once again 
we didn’t get the attendance that we hoped for. Palestine Chapter presented a 
Signet to Grace Chapter No. 8 in Lunenburg, Nova Scotia and it was a pleasure 
to have Sister Shirley Haugen, GGCCM on Crafts and Treasures, attend our 
meeting when she came to pick up the Signet.

The following members were presented their 75-year pins during the past 
25 years: Sister Frances Hastings Gardner, PM by Sister Diana and Brother 
Jim Spurrell at her home in Maine; Sister Marjorie Blanchard, PM, age 100, 
by Brother Paul Francis Hunt, WGP, at our Chapter meeting; Brother Herbert 
Stevens, PP at the nursing home where he resided by Sister M. Elizabeth Davis, 
PGM with the Worthy Grand Matron, Sister B. Judith Fenner; and Sister Emily 
McConnell, PM, at the nursing home, on her 98th birthday, by Sisters Carol 
Dye, PM and Patricia S. Ingalls, PGM.
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In May 2006, Sister Joan M. Atkinson was elected Associate Grand 
Conductress of the Grand Chapter of Massachusetts. We look forward, with 
much anticipation and pride, as Sister Joan makes her journey to the Grand 
East.

A vision statement was developed and adopted by our chapter: Palestine 
Chapter is committed to making ourselves known as a charitable organization and 
visible within the surrounding communities; increasing fellowship through participation 
in social activities for our members and by sharing a fraternal bond to unite in making 
a positive impact on our lives and in the communities. 

As part of our community outreach, Sister Alice Nakash, AM, has had 
projects for the local food pantry, to support the Lexington Rainbow Assembly 
and a local school with education coupons. The Chapter, under the direction 
of Brother James Spurrell, PP, Masonic Youth Child Identification Director, 
co-sponsors the MYCHIP program at the Waltham Safety Day Event each 
year. Most recently we are working, under the direction of Brother Harvey 
Simons, with the 5th and 6th Masonic Districts in their MLI project to help our 
veterans. On a yearly basis, we contribute to our Grand Chapter Benevolences 
and give Chapter Scholarships to help further the education of our members, 
their children and grandchildren.

Our losses have been great in recent years and we reverently pay tribute to 
all our departed members and remember with love and appreciation the services 
rendered by them to our Chapter.

	 Death is simply a shedding of the physical body, 
	 Like the butterfly coming out of a cocoon… 
	 It’s like putting away your winter coat 
	 When spring comes.

“Each year those into whose hands we have entrusted the government 
of our Chapter have brought to the solution of their problems the same zeal 
and determination to carry on in the spirit of the times that prompted our 
founders…” Thus wrote Sister Myrta Kimball, PM in our Silver Anniversary 
history, but the statement is just as true today.

	 Coming together is a beginning 
	 Keeping together is progress 
	 Working together is success 
	 So may it ever be.
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Officers 
2008-2009

Worthy Matron 
Mrs. Gail M.F. Baillio, PM

Worthy Patron 
Mr. Stephen E. Donahue, PP

Associate Matron 
Mrs. Alice H. Nakash

Associate Patron 
Mr. Daniel A. Nakash

Secretary 
Mrs. Diana T. Spurrell, PM

Treasurer 
Mr. James W. Spurrell, PP

Conductress 
Mrs. Jane B. Waks, PM

Associate Conductress 
Mrs. Debra M. Gowins, PM

Chaplain 
Mr. Peter J. Hall, PP

Marshal 
Mrs. Sandria J. M. Van Sickle, PM

Guest Organist 
Mrs. Priscilla MacKay, PM

Adah 
Mrs. Elaine M. W. Kell, PM

Ruth 
Ms. Barbara N. Broughton

Esther 
Mrs. Patricia S. Ingalls, PGM

Martha 
Ms. Erika J. Baillio

Electa 
Mrs. Phyllis Stockwood

Warder 
Mrs. Colleen K. Dougherty

Sentinel 
Mr. Walter M. Bailey, PP

Officers 
1908

Worthy Matron 
Mrs. Ettie L. Lowell

Worthy Patron 
Mr. Charles D. Burrage

Associate Matron 
Mrs. Etta M. Whitney

Associate Patron 

Secretary 
Mrs. Lillian T. Bliss

Treasurer 
Mrs. Mary E. Bryant

Conductress 
Miss Myrta Kimball

Associate Conductress 
Mrs. Martha H. Burrage

Chaplain 
Mrs. Lillian M. Faith

Marshal 
Mrs. Susan C. White

Organist 
Mr. Harry T. Wade

Adah 
Mrs. Mabel M. Boutelle

Ruth 
Mrs. Lotta R. Colgan

Esther 
Mrs. Bertha M. Carter

Martha 
Mrs. Rebecca E. Webster

Electa 
Mrs. Agnes B. Dunleavy

Warder 
Mrs. Sally J. Parsons

Sentinel 
Mr. James Pickens



Worthy Grand Matron 
1967-68
 M. Elizabeth Davis, 
Associate Grand 
Conductress; Marcella 
S. Kepner, Deputy 
Grand Marshal

1986-87
Hannah 

Balcanoff, 
Grand 

Marshal;
Wendall 

Clapp, 
Worthy 
Grand 

Patron; 
Eunice 

Gonyer 
Pollard, 
Worthy 
Grand 

Matron

Margaret L. Sandholzer 
Worthy Grand Matron, 1931-32

Below:
1979-80 

Beverly C. Arslanian, 
Worthy Grand 

Matron; James E. 
Dolan, Worthy 
Grand Patron

Worthy 
Grand 
Matron 
1993-94
Patricia 
S. Ingalls; 
Associate 
Grand 
Matron; 
Percy F. 
Kuhn, 
Associate 
Grand 
Patron

2008-09 
Joan M. 

Atkinson, 
Associate 

Grand 
Matron; 

Arthur P. 
Bennett, 

Associate
Grand 
Patron



	 Honors from General Grand Chapter

 	 M. Elizabeth Davis, P.G.M. 
1979-82	 Educational Committee

	 Nancy E. Howatt, P.G.M. 
2000-03	 Shriners Hospital Committee 
2006-09	 Ambassador to Aruba

	 Grand Chapter Appointments  
	 Honoring Palestine Chapter

1916	 Margaret L. Sandholzer, Deputy Grand Matron 
	 Myrta Kimball, Deputy Grand Marshal	

1919 	 Lillian S. Leonard, Deputy Grand Matron  
	 Annie M. Gorse, Deputy Grand Marshal

1923	 Isabel E. Wilson, Deputy Grand Matron  
	 Alice L. MacLean, Deputy Grand Marshal

1928 	 Isabel E. Wilson, Deputy Grand Matron  
	 Helen B. Briggs, Deputy Grand Marshal

1929 	 Margaret L. Sandholzer, Associate Grand Conductress  
	 Elta H. Moore, Deputy Grand Marshal

1930 	 Margaret L. Sandholzer, Grand Conductress  
	 Helen A. Woodman, Deputy Grand Marshal

1931 	 Margaret L. Sandholzer, Worthy Grand Matron  
	 Helen A. Woodman, Grand Marshal
		 Charlotte S. Mansfield, Grand Esther
		 Grace F. MacPhee, Grand Warder

1938 	 Patrice H. Pulver, Deputy Grand Matron  
	 Louise A. Sennott, Deputy Grand Marshal

1947 	 Anna R. Tracy, Deputy Grand Matron
		 0. Beatrice Forknall, Deputy Grand Marshal

1951 	 Isabella R. Troie, Deputy Grand Matron  
	 Jane A. Warburton, Deputy Grand Marshal

1953	 Emily M. McConnell, Grand Representative Oklahoma

1956 	 Emily M. McConnell, Grand Ruth

1959 	 N. Avis Eldert, Deputy Grand Matron  
	 Marcella S. Kepner, Deputy Grand Marshal 
	 Emily M. McConnell, President of the Grand  
		  Representative Association

1962 	 M. Elizabeth Davis, Deputy Grand Matron
		 F. Elizabeth Shepard, Deputy Grand Marshal

1964 	 M. Elizabeth Davis, Associate Grand Conductress  
	 N. Avis Eldert, Deputy Grand Marshal



1965 	 M. Elizabeth Davis, Grand Conductress  
	 Marcella S. Kepner, Deputy Grand Marshal

1966 	 M. Elizabeth Davis, Associate Grand Matron  
	 Mildred E. Strange, Deputy Grand Marshal

1967	 M. Elizabeth Davis, Worthy Grand Matron  
	 N. Avis Eldert, Grand Marshal 
	 Myrtle A. Kelly, Grand Adah 
	 Carol M. Smith, Grand Warder 
	 Jane T. Stomberg, Fraternal Correspondent

1969	 Gladys L. Bishop, Grand Representative South Dakota	  
	 Bay State Chapter No. 160: 
	 Rosalie A. Tammick, Deputy Grand Matron 
	 Elsie M. Bradbury, Deputy Grand Marshal

1970 	 Marguerite S. Packer, Deputy Grand Matron 
	 Myrtle A. Kelly, Deputy Grand Marshal

1973 	 Beverly C. Arslanian, Deputy Grand Matron  
	 Dorothy K. Beason, Deputy Grand Marshal

1974 	 Patricia S. Ingalls, Grand Warder

1976 	 Beverly C. Arslanian, Associate Grand Conductress  
	 Eunice K. Gonyer, Deputy Grand Marshal 
	 Bay State Chapter No. 160: 
	 Diana T. Spurrell, Deputy Grand Matron 
	 Joan M. Stockwood, Deputy Grand Marshal

1977 	 Beverly C. Arslanian, Grand Conductress  
	 Pearl S. Cousens, Deputy Grand Marshal

1978 	 Beverly C. Arslanian, Associate Grand Matron 
	 Jeanne E. Balcom, Deputy Grand Marshal

1979 	 Beverly C. Arslanian, Worthy Grand Matron  
	 Eunice K. Gonyer Pollard, Grand Marshal 
	 Dorothy K. Beason, Grand Martha 
	 Patricia S. Ingalls, Deputy Grand Matron  
	 Carol M. Smith, Deputy Grand Marshal  
	 Margaret K. Fage, Fraternal Correspondent 
	 Jeanne E. Balcom, Grand Representative Michigan

1983 	 Eunice K. Gonyer, Associate Grand Conductress  
	 Marguerite S. Packer, Deputy Grand Marshal

1985	 Eunice K. Gonyer Pollard, Associate Grand Matron 
	 Hannah Balcanoff, Deputy Grand Marshal

1986	 Eunice K. Gonyer Pollard, Worthy Grand Matron 
	 Jeanne E. Balcom, Grand Marshal 
	 Hannah Balcanoff, Deputy Grand Matron 
	 Ann C. Way, Deputy Grand Marshal 
	 Carol A. Dye, Deputy Grand Matron 



	 Mildred Broderick, Deputy Grand Marshal 
	 Dorothy K. Beason, Fraternal Correspondent

1989	 Electa Chapter No. 19: 
	 Joan M. Atkinson, Grand Representative Georgia

1990	 Kathryn Melick, Grand Representative New Mexico 
	 N. Avis Eldert, Grand Representative Texas 
	 Patricia S. Ingalls, Associate Grand Conductress 
	 Carol A. Dye, Deputy Grand Marshal

1991	 Patricia S. Ingalls, Grand Conductress 
	 Ann C. Way, Deputy Grand Marshal 
	 Electa Chapter No. 19: 
	 Joan M. Atkinson, Deputy Grand Marshal

1992	 Patricia S. Ingalls, Associate Grand Matron 
	 Lorraine Anagnos, Deputy Grand Marshal 
	 Rev. Russell Way, Grand Representative Alberta

1993	 Patricia S. Ingalls, Worthy Grand Matron 
	 Ann C. Way, Grand Marshal 
	 Carol A. Dye, Grand Martha 
	 Lorraine Anagnos, Deputy Grand Matron 
	 Barbara Berthold, Deputy Grand Marshal 
	 Wilma Adamaitis, Grand Representative Maryland 
	 Golda Bugley, Grand Representative New Brunswick 
	 Elaine M. W. Kell, Grand Representative Rhode Island 
	 Electa Chapter No. 19: 
	 Karen M. Butland, Grand Representative New Hampshire

1994	 Richard P. Ingalls, Grand Representative California  
	 Rev. John M. Balcom, Grand Representative Montana 
	 Laurajean Rood, Grand Representative Oregon 
	 Electa Chapter No. 19: 
	 Joan M. Atkinson, Grand Ruth

1998	 Karen M. Butland, Deputy Grand Matron 
	 Wilma E. Adamaitis, Deputy Grand Marshal 
	 Phyllis K. Melick, Grand Representative Saskatchewan

2002	 Karen M. Butland, Grand Electa

2003	 Jane B. Waks, Grand Representative New Jersey

2004	 Stephen C. Butland, Grand Representative New Hampshire

2006	 Diana T. Spurrell, Grand Representative Ontario 
	 Elaine M. W. Kell, Grand Representative Utah 
	 Joan M. Atkinson, Associate Grand Conductress 
	 Diana T. Spurrell, Deputy Grand Marshal

2007	 Joan M. Atkinson, Grand Conductress

2008	 Joan M. Atkinson, Associate Grand Matron 
	 Jane B. Waks, Deputy Grand Marshal



A FUN MOMENT:  
We held pie sales,  

when once a committee made  
100 apples pies.

Sister N. Avis Eldert, PM,  
displaying the wares.

Sister Katherine Karagianis 
wrote in response to my memory request: 
I became a member of OES together with 
my mother, Elizabeth Taschioglou, and my 
Aunt Christine Karagianis in 1945 at the 
Winthrop Chapter, now defunct. It was such 
a proud time for the three of us to attend 
meetings together. I did sit in the chair of 
Martha but since I was raising a family I 
became inactive. Mother moved to Miami, 
Florida and was a most faithful member of 
OES until her demise.
The men in our lives, father, brother, 
husband, uncles were Masons and active in 
Aleppo Temple.
On your 100th anniversary I would like to 
wish you all good health and happiness and 
thank you for all the good that you do!!

	 Grand Chapter Honors  
	 to our Members 
	 through other Chapters

	Easton Chapter

		 George L. Copeland, PGP 
1964	 Worthy Grand Patron

	Aurora Chapter No. 9

		 Nancy E. Howatt, PGM 
1980	 Worthy Grand Matron

		 Robert A. Howatt, PP 
1980	 Grand Representative, Kentucky 
2000	 Grand Representative, Oregon

	Billerica Chapter No. 212

		 Joan M. Atkinson, AGM 
2003	 Grand Representative, Idaho 
2004	 Deputy Grand Matron

	Martha Washington Chapter, Alexandria, VA

		 Margaret C. Roe, PM 
1995	 Grand Representative, New Hampshire in MD 
2004	 Grand Representative, Bolivia in MD 
2008	 Grand Martha, Grand Chapter of Maryland

Nancy E. Howatt  
Past Grand Matron

George L. Copeland  
Past Grand Patron



PALESTINE CHAPTER NO. 114  — PAST MATRONS AND PAST PATRONS
1908	 §	 Mrs. Ettie L. Lowell	 1941	 *	 Mrs Agnes L. Jepsen	 1974-75	 *	 Miss Doris G. Fogg
	 *	 Mr. Charles D.Burrage		  +	 Mr. Pitt W. Danforth		  *	 Mr. Eugene G. Waterhouse
1909	 *	 Mrs. Laura M. Wingate	 1942	 *	 Mrs. Eva M. Smith	 1975-76		  Mrs. Jeanne E. Balcom
	 *	 Mr. Charles D.Burrage, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Percy E. Smith			   Rev. John M. Balcom
1910	 *	 Mrs. Etta M. Whitney	 1943	 *	 Mrs. Jane B. Marston	 1976-77		  Mrs. Hannah Balcanoff
	 *	 Mr. Ludwig Gerhard		  *	 Mr. Sidney A. Marston		  *	 Mr. Peter J. Balcanoff
1911	 *	 Miss Myrta Kimball	 1944	 *	 Mrs. Helen V. B. Crandall	 1977-78	 *	 Mrs. Margaret V. Boates
	 *	 Dr. C. E. A. Ross		  *	 Mr. Douglas A. Snow		  *	 Mr. Martin A. Arslanian
1912	 *	 Mrs. Dorothy A. Sprague	 1945	 *	 Mrs. Evelyn D. MacDonald	 1978-79	 *	 Mrs. Edith S. Johnson
	 *	 Mr. Charles E. Hatfield		  *	 Mr. Charles A. MacDonald		  *	 Mr. Stafford E. Davis, P.P
1913	 *	 Miss Annie M. Gorse	 1946	 *	 Mrs. Anna R. Tracy	 1979-80		  Mrs. Elaine M. W. Kell
	 +	 Mr. Albert E. Billings		  *	 Mr. George H. Tracy		  +	 Mr. Richard P. Ingalls
1914	 *	 Mrs. Marion I. Fogg	 1947-48	 *	 Mrs. Emily M. McConnell	 1980-81		  Mrs. Grace L. Long
	 *	 Mr. Charles E. Fogg		  *	 Mr. Charles A. MacDonald, P.P.		  *	 Rev. James E. Long
1915	 *	 Miss Margaret L. Sandholzer, P.G.M.	 1948-49 	 *	 Miss Alberta D. Koldenborg	 1981-82	 *	 Mrs. Jane W. Cameron
	 *	 Mr. William G. Wilkins		  *	 Mr. Norman M. Winch		  *	 Mr. Albert D. Cameron
1916	 *	 Miss C. Catherine Porter	 1949-50	 *	 Mrs. Isabella R. Troie	 1982-83		  Mrs. Eunice M. Shishmanian
	 +	 Mr. Rupert C. Thompson		  *	 Mr. Ralph E. Naylor			   Mr. Charles Shishmanian
1917	 *	 Mrs. Elizabeth M. Wilkins	 1950-51	 *	 Mrs. Arabelle Berquist	 1983-84		  Miss Carol A. Dye, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Lewis E. Moore		  * 	 Mr. John H. Berquist, P.P.			   Mr. John E. Eldert, P.P.
1918	 *	 Mrs. Lillian S. Leonard	 1951-52	 +	 Mrs. Evelyn L. Chapman	 1984-85	 +	 Mrs. Catherine Spracklin, P.M.
	 +	 Mr. Herbert M. Chase		  *	 Mr. Herbert C. Chapman	  	 +	 Mr. Wallace Spracklin
1919	 *	 Mrs. Gertrude L .Spear	 1952-53	 *	 Mrs. Beatrice I. Pray	 1985-86		  Mrs. Carol E. Drake
	 +	 Mr. Everett W. Crawford		  *	 Mr. R. Stanley McConnel			   Mr. Roger A. Drake
1920	 +	 Mrs. Lena Belle Trotter	 1953-54		  Miss Laurajean Rood	 1986-87		  Mrs. Barbara J. Berthold
	 +	 Mr. Herbert E. Smith		  *	 Mr. Melville H. Rood			   Rev. Roger E. Berthold
1921	 *	 Mrs. Isabel E. Wilson	 1954-55	 *	 Mrs. Carol M. Smith	 1987-88	 *	 Mrs. Kathryne E. Melick
	 *	 Mr. Alfred E. Allen		  *	 Mr. George E. Smith			   Mr. S. Joseph Melick, Jr.
1922	 *	 Mrs. Margaret N. Ross	 1955-56	 *	 Miss F. Elizabeth Shepard	 1988-89		  Mrs. Sandria J. M. VanSickle
	 *	 Mr. Edward St.Coeur		  *	 Mr. Alfred A. Crandall		  +	 Rev. Russell Way
1923	 *	 Mrs. Alice L. McLean	 1956-57	 *	 Mrs. Agnes C. Fillmore	 1989-90		  Mrs. Lorraine C. Anagnos
	 *	 Mr. Harry Wilson		  *	 Mr. Milford E. Fillmore		  §	 Mr. George A. Anagnos
1924	 *	 Mrs. Jeannie Alexander	 1957-58		  Mrs. Marcella S. Kepner	 1990-91	 *	 Mrs. Ann C. Way, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. William Skelton		  *	 Mr. Lehman O. Kepner		  +	 Rev. Russell Way, P.P.
1925	 *	 Mrs. Charlotte S. Mansfield	 1958-59		  Mrs. N. Avis Eldert	 1991-92	 +	 Mrs. Hazel C. Rigby, P.M.
	 +	 Mr. Fred O. Burkholder			   Mr. John E. Eldert		  +	 Mr. Richard P. Ingalls, P.P.
1926	 *	 Mrs. Helen Brayton Briggs	 1959-60		  Mrs. M. Elizabeth Davis, P.G.M.	 1992-93		  Mrs. Elaine M. W. Kell, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. J. Edwin Mitchell		  *	 Mr. Stafford E. Davis			   Rev. Roger E. Berthold, P.P.
1927	 *	 Mrs. Elta H. Moore	 1960-61	 *	 Mrs. Jane T. Stomberg	 1993-94			  Mrs. Lorraine C. Anagnos, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Harrison Hyslop		  *	 Mr. Arthur W. Stomberg, Jr.		  §		 Mr. George A. Anagnos, P.P
1928	 *	 Mrs. Grace F. MacPhee	 1961-62	 *	 Mrs. Margaret K. Fage	 1994-95			  Mrs. Barbara J. Berthold, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. John H. Berquist		  *	 Mr. Norman J. Fage				   Rev. Roger E. Berthold, P.P.
1929	 *	 Miss Helen A. Woodman	 1962-63	 *	 Mrs. Florence E. Butterfield	 1995-96			  Mrs. Barbara J. Berthold, P.M.
	 *	 Dr. Howard Moore		  *	 Mr. Lehman O. Kepner, P.P.				   Mr. Edward D. Jacobi
1930	 *	 Mrs. Louise A. Sennott	 1963-64	 *	 Mrs. Gladys L. Bishop	 1996-97			  Mrs. Sandria J. M. VanSickle, P.M
	 *	 Mr. A. Perry Martin		  *	 Mr. Donald S. Bishop			   Mr. Robert VanSickle
1931	 *	 Mrs. Eleanor R. Bergman	 1964-65	 *	 Mrs. Jean G. Brennan	 1997-98		  Mrs. Phyllis K. Melick, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Edmund J. MacDonald		  +	 Mr. Kenneth D. Brennan			   Mr. S. Joseph Melick, Jr., P.P.
1932	 *	 Mrs. Gertrude E. Parker	 1965-66	 *	 Mrs. Mildred N. Brodrick	 1998-99		  Mrs. Jane B.Waks
	 §	 Mr. Francis P. Light		  *	 Mr. Howard L. Vosburgh			   Mr. Mark J. Waks
1933	 *	 Mrs. Jane A. Warburton	 1966-67	 *	 Mrs. Myrtle A. Kelly	 1999-00	 #*	 Mrs. Wilma Adamaitis, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Harry W. Twigg		  *	 Mr. Arthur P. Kelly		  +	 Mr. Richard P. Ingalls, P.P.
1934	 +	 Mrs. Patrice H. Pulver	 1967-68	 *	 Mrs. Marguerite S. Packer	 2000-01		  Mrs. Patricia S. Ingalls, P.G.M.
	 *	 Mr. Elmer E. Colcord		  *	 Mr. Leigh G. Packer		  +	 Mr. Richard P. Ingalls, P.P.
1935	 *	 Miss O. Beatrice Forknall	 1968-69		  Miss Grace A. Wood	 2001-02		  Mrs. Sandria J. M. VanSickle, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Richard M. Hill		  *	 Mr. Robert S. Burkhardt			   Mr. Robert VanSickle, P.P.
1936	 *	 Mrs. Phyllis A. Beckwith	 1969-70		  Mrs. Patricia S. Ingalls. P.G.M.	 2002-04		  Mrs. Elaine M.W. Kell, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. G. Philip Bergman		  *	 Mr. George E. Smith, P.P.			   Mr. Robert A. Howatt, P.P.
1937	 *	 Mrs. Mildred E. Strange	 1970-71	 *	 Mrs. Dorothy K. Beason	 2004-06	 #†	 Mrs. Wilma Adamaitis, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Niels Jepsen		  *	 Mr. William M. Young			   Mr. Walter M. Bailey, P.P.
1938	 *	 Mrs. Edith E. Smith	 1971-72	 *	 Mrs. Beverly C.Arslanian, P.G.M.	 2006-07		  Mrs. Joan M. Atkinson, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Charles E. Smith		  *	 Mr. Howard L. Vosburgh, P.P.			   Mr. Stephen E. Donahue
1939	 §	 Mrs. Doris A. Brown	 197273	 +	 Mrs. Pearl S. Cousens	 2007-08		  Mrs. Patricia S. Ingalls, P.G.M.	
	 +	 Mr. H. Frank Pulver		  *	 Mr. Frank H. Cousens			   Mr. Walter M. Bailey, P.P.	  
1940	 +	 Miss Dorothy Gordon	 1973-74		  Mrs. Eunice K. Pollard, P.G.M.
	 *	 Mr. Harold H. Temperley		  *	 Mr. Ernest W. Gonyer

AFFILIATED PAST MATRONS AND PATRONS
*	 Mrs. Martha A. Bower	 1925	 +	 Mrs. Doris E. Megson	 1958	 *	 Mrs. Elizabeth Farrell	 1975
* 	 Mrs. Haig Seymour	 1941	 *	 Mrs. Claire M. Turnquist	 1962		  Mrs. Blanche Yacubian	 1976	
*	 Mr. Michael M. Seymour	 1941	 *	 Mrs. Beatrice Stavropoulos	 1965		  Mrs. Vera B. Mirkin	 1962, 76
+	 Mrs. Rose P. Roazen	 1945	 *	 Mr. William Stavropoulos	 1965	 *	 Mr. Mitchel Mirkin	 1962, 76
 +*	 Mrs. Sue G. Churnick	 1951	 *	 Mrs. Bella Geovanis	 1967	 +	 Mrs. Norma L. Lawson	 1980
*	 Mrs. Dorothy Adolph	 1955	 *	 Mr. Stanley Turnquist	 1970	 +	 Miss Betsy Golder	 1980
*	 Mr. Stewart W. Whelpley, Jr.	 1955		  Mrs. Helen G. Kleamenakis	 1974	 *	 Mr. Luis Rodriguez	 1952, 59, 75, 77, 79, 81 
#	 Mrs. Debra M. Gowins	 2004	  #	Carole A. Dowd	 1999		  Diane S. Hutchins-Fridmann	 1994, 97, 98

*Deceased          +Demitted         # Dual Member        § Membership Ceased       †  Died in Office



The Palestine Players first performed the skit, “When Masons Meet,” for 
our Christmas party in 1957. Some of the cast, as well as the script, changed 
over time.

1974
164th performance of When Masons Meet

Wor. Master, Carol Smith, PM; Sr. Warden, Carolyn Hodgen, Secretary,  
Mildred Strange, PM; Treasurer, Marguerite Packer, PM; Marshal,  
Jane Stomberg, PM; Jr. Warden, Dorothy Beason, PM; Sr. Deacon,  

Betty Davis, PGM; Jr. Deacon, Beverly Arslanian, PM; Sr. Steward, Beatrice Pray, PM;  
Jr. Steward, Ruth Gibbs, Doorkeeper, Mildred Broderick, PM; Organist, Ruth Spaulding



BAY STATE CHAPTER NO. 160 — PAST MATRONS AND PAST PATRONS
 

1919 -21	 c*	 Dr. Agnes G. Lake	 1950-51	 *	 Mrs. Musa June Stiner
	 *	 Mr. Eli Stickle		  *	 Mr. Alfred G. Ashe
1922	 c*	 Dr. Bertha E. Carter	 1951-52	 *	 Mrs. Ruby W. Adams
	 *	 Mr. John H. Crooks		  *	 Mr. Harry C. Adams
1923	 c*	 Mrs. Lulu H. Gobrecht	 1952-53	 *	 Mrs. Bessie G. Little
	 *	 Mr. Calvin Bonawitz		  *	 Mr. Bernard H. Marshall, P.P.
1924	 c*	 Mrs. Ida M. Craig	 1953-54	 *	 Mrs. Mary S. Rae
	 *	 Mr. Paul M. Brown		  +	 Mr. James W. O’Donnell, Jr.
1925	 +	 Miss Florence L. Carter	 1954-55	 *	 Mrs. Julie F. Ashe
	 *	 Mr. Richard Pattie		  *	 Mr. Alfred G. Ashe, P.P.
1926	 +	 Mrs. Daisy C. Miller	 1955-56	 *	 Mrs. Ida H. Briggs
	 +	 Maj. Edwin C. Mead		  *	 Mr. Manson R. Bent
1927	 +	 Mrs. E. Gertrude Crooks	 1956-57	 +	 Mrs. Martha U. Rippel
	 +	 Mr. Fred R. Butters		  +	 Mr. Joseph Rippel
1928	 *	 Miss Elsie M. Doering	 1957-58	 *	 Miss Mary I. MacQueen
	 +	 Mr. Fred R. Butters, P.P.		  *	 Mr. J. Frank Tower, P.P.
1929	 *	 Mrs. Louise C. Hanson	 1958-59	 +	 Mrs. Darrell B. Bergstrom
	 *	 Mr. Delbert C. Shepard		  *	 Mr. Manson R. Bent, P.P.
1930	 *	 Mrs. Ruth Lang Pennell	 1959-60	 +	 Mrs. Eleanor L. Stoffel
	 *	 Mr. Delbert C. Shepard, P.P.		  +	 Mr. Richard H. Stoffel
1931	 c*	 Mrs. Eva J. Rich	 1960-61	 *	 Mrs. Dorothy E. Wands
	 *	 Mr. Frank D. Hanson		  *	 Mr. Manson R. Bent, P.P.
1932	 *	 Mrs. Harriet E. Marsh	 1961-62	 +	 Mrs. Elsie M. Bradbury
	 *	 Mr. Clarence C. Beasley, P.G.P.		  +	 Mr. Jerome O Bradbury
1933	 *	 Mrs. Elva M. Theall	 1962-63	 *	 Mrs. Ola Poole LaFrance
	 +	 Mr. George Demeter		  *	 Mr. Arthur F. Buttrick
1934	 *	 Mrs. Elizabeth H. Mason	 1963-64	 *	 Miss Shirley W. Robie
	 *	 Mr. David C. Theall		  *	 Mr. J. Frank Tower, P.P.
1935	 *	 Mrs. Bertha B. Beasley	 1964-65	 *	 Mrs. Edna L. Canfield
	 *	 Mr. Frank D. Hanson, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Arthur F. Buttrick, P.P.
1936	 *	 Miss Marguerite Sanger	 1965-66	 *	 Mrs. Bertha Dorr Raines
	 +	 Mr. Gordon D. Boynton		  *	 Mr. William M. Tammick
1937	 *	 Miss Ruth E. Austen	 1966-67	 *	 Mrs. Rosalie A. Tammick
	 *	 Dr. James E. Ward		  *	 Mr. William M. Tammick, P.P.
1938	 *	 Mrs. May R. Ott	 1967-68	 *	 Miss Beatrice M. Billings
	 +	 Mr. Gordon D. Boynton, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Kenneth L. Bodge
1939	 *	 Mrs. Josephine A. Langdon	 1968-69	 *	 Mrs. Edythe M. Phelps
	 *	 Dr. Arthur W. Weysse		  *	 Mr. Arthur F. Buttrick, P.P.
1940	 *	 Mrs. Anna B. Bross	 1969-70		  Mrs. Diana T. Spurrell
	 *	 Mr. Irving R. Davis			   Mr. James W. Spurrell
1941	 *	 Miss Grace F. Rand	 1970-71	 +	 Mrs. Joanne C. MacNeill
	 *	 Dr. Arthur W. Weysse, P.P.			   Mr. John M. MacNeill
1942	 *	 Mrs. Annie W. Bagley	 1971-72	 §	 Mrs. Barbara P. Stock
	 *	 Mr. Merton H. Wheelock		  +	 Mr. John M. MacNeill, P.P.
1943	 *	 Mrs. Earline W. Conant Wyman	 1972-73	 *	 Mrs. Virginia L. Welch
	 *	 Dr. Arthur W. Weysse, P.P.		  §	 Mr. A. Campbell MacPherson
1944	 +	 Mrs. Mildred L. Hall	 1973-74		  Mrs. Eda E. Stockson
	 +	 Mr. Claude L. Hall		  *	 Mr. Gilbert Stockson
1945	 *	 Miss Martha W. Joy	 1974-75		  Mrs. Joan T. Stockwood
	 *	 Dr. Henry H. Saunderson		  *	 Mr. William M. Tammick, P.P.
1946	 +	 Miss Marguerite S. Stone	 1975-76		  Mrs. Golda Bugley
	 *	 Dr. Arthur W. Weysse, P.P.		  +	 Mr. Frank Bugley
1947	 +	 Mrs. Annette A. Hill	 1976-77	 *	 Mrs. Priscilla N. Trefry
	 +	 Mr. R. Whitney Pierce		  *	 Mr. Arthur F. Buttrick, P.P.
1948	 *	 Mrs. Emaline Dale	 1977-78	 *	 Mrs. Alyce S. Gorton
	 *	 Mr. J. Frank Tower		  *	 Mr. Holmer E. Gorton
1949-50	 +	 Mrs. Myrtle R. Marshall	 1978-80	 +	 Mrs. Marie A. Heffernan
	 *	 Mr. Bernard H. Marshall		  *	 Mr. W. Hazen Clark

AFFILIATED PAST MATRONS AND PAST PATRONS

	 c*	 Mrs. Frances W. Marsh		  *	 Mrs. L. May MacMillan		
	 c*	 Dr. F. Bourne Lake		  +	 Mrs. Ruth E. Giger
	 *	 Miss Florence P. Williams		  +*	 Mr. James T. Giger
	 *	 Mr. George Locus		  *	 Mr. Cecil E. Lewis, P.G.P.
	 +	 Mr. Edwin F. Chase		  *	 Mrs. Dorothy Priest
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1886-87	 *	 Mrs. Salome G. Foster	 1926	 *	 Mrs. Isabel D Dixon	 1962	 *+	 Mrs.Sally A. Hewitt
	 *	 Mr. James N. Greenwood		  *	 Mr. Harry A. Starr		  *	 Mr. Garnett D. Bailey
1888-89	 *	 Mrs. Lizzie M. Baker	 1927	 *	 Mrs. Gratia G. Hill	 1963	 *	 Mrs. Edith T. Bishop
	 *	 Mr. Arthur P. Smith		  *	 Mr. John Thompson		  *	 Mr. E. Fay Bishop
1890	 *	 Mrs. Ethel K. Moore	 1928	 *	 Mrs. Mary I. Marr	 1964	 *	 Mrs. Virginia C. Holman
	 *	 Mr. Alexander Starbuch		  *	 Mr. George M. Bates		  *	 Mr. Everett C. Philbrook
1891-92	 *	 Mrs. Ellen L. T. Almy	 1929	 *	 Mrs. Florence Peterson	 1965	 *	 Mrs. Lily N. Krekorian
	 *	 Mr. Samuel Friebe		  *	 Mr. Carl L. Blanchard		  *	 Mr. Andrew B. Robertson
1893	 *	 Mrs. Lizzie J. Havener	 1930	 *	 Mrs. Dorothy E. Porter	 1966	 *	 Mrs. Narcissa Chapdelaine
	 *	 Mr. Arthur P. Smith, P.P.		  *	 Mr. J. Leslie Campbell		  *	 Mr. Stanton M. Weeks
1894	 *	 Mrs. Alice P. Warren	 1931	 *	 Mrs. Adrienne Smith-Stone	 1967	 *	 Mrs. Grenaldine G. Phelps
	 *	 Mr. Allen D. French		  *	 Mr. Harold Myer		  *	 Mr. George E. Mitchell
1895	 *	 Mrs. Fannie M. Dill	 1932	 *	 Mrs. Olive M. Thompson	 1968	 *	 Mrs. Edith E. Sicotte
	 *	 Mr. Allen D. French, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Sheldon S. Mayo		  *	 Mr. George B. Percy, P.P.
1896	 *	 Mrs. Edith E. Randall	 1933	 *	 Mrs. Anna M. Fowler	 1969	 *	 Mrs. Edna M. Bailey
	 *	 Mr. Otis M. Gove		  *	 Mr. Matthew F. Ruane		  *	 Mr. Garnett D. Bailey, P.P.
1897-98	 *	 Mrs. Martha Friebe	 1934	 *	 Mrs. Marjorie E. Blanchard	 1970	 *	 Mrs. Helen I. Borden
	 *	 Mr. Otis L. Norcross		  *	 Mr. Frank L. Rogers		  *	 Mr. Andrew B. Robertson, P.P.
1899	 *	 Mrs. Ann Hardy (Hon.)	 1935	 *	 Mrs. Isabel Dixon Corthell	 1971		  Mrs. Shirley A. Dufton
	 *	 Mr. James Barton		  *	 Mr. Shirley A. Porter		  *	 Mr. Stanton M. Weeks
1900	 *+	 Mrs. Martha A. Blake	 1936	 *	 Mrs. A. Mabel Bills	 1972	 #+	 Mrs. Susan I. Douglas
	 *	 Mr. James Barton		  *	 Mr. Glen H. Martin		  *	 Mr. Edward E. Putnam, Jr.
1901	 *	 Mrs. Nettie S. Miller	 1937	 *	 Mrs. Edith K. Clere	 1973	 *	 Mrs. Marguerite Sorensen
	 *	 Dr. J. Q. A. McCollester		  *	 Mr. Harold Myer		  *	 Mr. George B. Percy, P.P.
1902	 *	 Mrs. Nan M. Lyon	 1938	 *	 Mrs. Rachel B. Phillips	 1974	 #+ 	 Mrs. Catherine L. Putnam
	 #	 Mr. Samuel Friebe, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Albert D. Johnson		  *	 Mr. Edward E. Putnam, Jr., P.P.
1903	 *	 Miss Elizabeth Hewett	 1939	 *	 Mrs. Elizabeth Schwartz	 1975	 *	 Mrs. Dorothy H. Milikins
	 *	 Mr. Samuel Friebe, P.P.		  *	 Mr. George W. Varney		  *	 Mr. George A. Higley
1904	 *	 Mrs. Mae F. Cobb	 1940	 *	 Mrs. Fern A. Johnson	 1976	 *	 Mrs. Patricia B. Anthony
	 *	 Mr. Herbert W. Gragg		  *	 Mr. Shirley A. Porter, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Edward E. Putnam, Jr., P.P.
1905	 *+	 Mrs. Mathilda Blomberg	 1941	 *	 Mrs. Hazel H. Wilson	 1977		  Mrs. Salley Anne Ouellette
	 *	 Mr. Lyman H. Matthews		  *	 Mr. Arthur O. Wellcome		  +	 Mr. John C. Anthony
1906	 *	 Mrs. Adah G. Hull	 1942	 *	 Mrs. Isabella B. Morang	 1978	 *	 Mrs. K. Virginia Johnson
	 *	 Mr. Nelson J. Harding		  *	 Mr. James F. Powers			   Mr. Walter M. Bailey
1907	 *	 Mrs. Erminnie F. Kelly	 1943	 *	 Mrs. C. Frances Carbee	 1979	 +	 Mrs. Catherine Spracklin
	 *	 Mr. William E.J. Ohnemus		  *	 Mr. Jack E. Butt		  *	 Mr. Garnett D. Bailey, P.P.
1908	 *	 Mrs. Annie I. Hurd	 1944	 *	 Mrs. Myrta W. Howe	 1980	 *	 Mrs. E. Irene Northway
	 *	 Mr. Edward C. Elwell		  *	 Mr. George W. Saunders			   Mr. Harry P. Northway, Jr.
1909	 *	 Miss S. Frank Ray	 1945	 *	 Mrs. Adelaide Philbrook	 1981	 §	 Mrs. Alysia A. Conlan
	 *	 Mr. Edward C. Elwell, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Vaughan A. Richardson		  +	 Mr. John C. Anthony
1910	 *	 Mrs. Nellie F. Barker	 1946	 *	 Mrs. Margaret B. Irwin	 1982	 #*	 Mrs. Wilma E. Adamaitis
	 *	 Mr. Harry W. Twigg		  *	 Mr. Andrew B. Robertson		  *	 Mr. John W. Johnson
1911	 *	 Mrs. Inez A. Jackson	 1947	 *	 Mrs. Georgia M. Powers	 1983	 +	 Mrs. Gail E. Smith
	 *	 Mr. Harry W. Twigg, P.P.		  *	 Mr. S. Alger M. Lewis		  *	 Mr. George E. Mitchell
1912	 *	 Mrs. Anna Priest	 1948	 *	 Mrs. Lois S. Colpitts	 1984	 *	 Mrs. Harriette A. Buckley
	 *	 Mr. Allie L. Lawrence		  *	 Mr. Everett C. Philbrook			   Mr. Harry P. Northway, Jr., P.P.
1913	 *	 Mrs. Georgietta Hadlock	 1949	 *	 Mrs. Evelyn S. Raynor	 1985	 #*	 Mrs. Karen M. Butland
	 *	 Mr. Allie L. Lawrence, P.P.		  *	 Mr. John E. Schwartz		  #	 Mr. Stephen C. Butland
1914	 *	 Mrs. Elizabeth Matthews	 1950	 *	 Mrs. Marie J. Robertson	 1986	 #	 Mrs. Joan M. Atkinson-Couillard
	 *	 Mr. Ernest E. Moore		  *	 Mr. Russell P. Wentworth		  +	 Mr. Wallace W. Spracklin
1915	 *	 Mrs. Lucia M. Lawrence	 1951	 *	 Mrs. Myrtle A. Richardson	 1987	 #+	 Miss Dorothy C. Whalen
	 *	 Mr. Ernest E. Moore, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Paul D. Wentworth	
1916	 *	 Mrs. Lizzie M Barton	 1952	 *	 Mrs. Lorena W. Saunders	 1988	 #+	 Mrs. Ruth E. Tewksbury
	 *	 Mr. Lincoln A. Harper		  *	 Mr. George W. Saunders, P.P.			   Mr. Warren W. Rand
1917	 *	 Mrs. Kittie F. Kittredge	 1953	 *	 Mrs. Merle DeMont Pilson	 1989	 #*	 Mrs. Karen M. Butland, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Lincoln A. Harper, P.P.		  +	 Mr. Harold A. Downing		  #	 Mr. Stephen C. Butland, P.P.
1918	 *	 Miss Mabel E. Richards	 1954	 *	 Mrs. Lily Larson	 1990		  Mrs. Gail M. F. Baillio
	 *	 Mr. Frederick G. Fletcher		  *	 Mr. John W. Pinkham			   Mr. John H. Baillio
1919	 *	 Mrs. Alice A. Fletcher	 1955	 *	 Mrs. Helen M. Smith	 1991	 §	 Ms. Mary Jean Martin
	 *	 Mr. Frederick G. Fletcher, P.P.		  *+	 Mr. Charles A. Miller		  §	 Mr. Brian M. Messenheimer
1920	 *	 Mrs. Bertha Harris Miller	 1956	 #+ 	 Mrs. Catherine L. Putnam	 1992	 +	 Mrs. Laura E. Coulter-Cook
	 *	 Mr. John E. Cobb		  *	 Mr. Edward E. Putnam, Jr.		  +	 Mr. Robert L. Cook
1921	 *	 Mrs. Helen H. Bryden	 1957	 *	 Mrs. Pearl L. Morris	 1993	 #*	 Mrs. Wilma E. Adamaitis, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. J. Allan Hurd		  *	 Mr. Maurice L. Upham			   Mr. Nicholas J. Pappas
1922	 *+	 Mrs. Grace M. Horner	 1958	 *	 Mrs. Ruth C. Hamilton	 1994	 #	 Mrs. Joan Atkinson
	 *d	 Mr. Orlow V. Moore		  *	 Mr. George B. Percy		  #+*	 Mr. Harlan B. Tewksbury
1923	 *	 Mrs. Mary Giles Hatch	 1959	 *	 Mrs. Florence R. Toppan	 1995	 #+	 Miss Dorothy C. Whalen, P.M.
	 *	 Dr. H. Alton Roark		  *	 Mr. Stanley E. Andrews			   Mr. Harry P. Northway, Jr., P.P.
1924	 *	 Mrs. Alice B. Richardson	 1960	 +	 Mrs. Myrtle V. Hebb	 1996	 #*	 Mrs. Karen M. Butland, P.M.
	 *	 Mr. Leroy E. Bazley		  *	 Mr. Andrew B. Robertson, P.P.			   Mr. Nicholas J. Pappas, P.P.
1925	 *	 Mrs. Martha M. Strauch	 1961	 *+	 Mrs. Sibyl I. Drake	
	 *	 Mr. Frank W. Richardson		  *	 Mr. John W. Pinkham	
						    

AFFILIATED PAST MATRONS AND PAST PATRONS
	 #	 Mrs. Nancy E. Howatt, P.G.M.	 *	 Mrs. Helen M. Pinkham	 #	 Mr. Robert A. Howatt	 #	 Mr. George L. Copeland, P.G.P.
	 *	 Mrs. Ella B. Brooks	 *	 Mrs. Alice C. Walker	 *	 Mrs. Isabelle F. MacDougall	 *	 Mr. John E. Elliott		
	 *	 Mrs. Olga E. Higley	 *	 Mrs. Marion O. Elliott	 *	 Mr. Irving Stahl	 *	 Mrs. Mary L. Zinther
	 *	 Mrs. Blanche G. Hartwell	 *	 Mr. Raymond M. Howe
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1906-07	 *	Mr. Irving B. Frost	 1935	 *	 Mrs. Charlotte S. McDonald	 1962-63		  Mrs. Varna Terlemezian
1907-08	 *	Mrs. M. E. Watson Flett 		  *+	 Mr. Eugene K. Baker			   Mr. Arthur H. Terlemezian
1908	 *	Mrs. Hattie I. Harrist 	 1936	 *	 Mrs. Margaret K. Benger, P.G.M.	 1963-64	 *	 Mrs. Dorothy I. Trohon
	 *	Mr. Sumner B. Robinson		  *	 Mr. George H. Webster		  *+	 Mr. Wendell I. Trohon, P.P.
1909	 *	Mrs. Cora B. Russell	 1937	 *	 Mrs. Dorothy F. Baesler	 1964-65	 *	 Mrs. Anita J. Williamson
	 *	Mr. Thomas H. Gibson		  *	 Mr. Carl H. Baesler		  *	 Mr. Leslie W. Williamson
1910	 *	Mrs. Helen F. Buckle	 1938	 *	 Mrs. Amy E. Weir	 1965-66	 *	 Mrs. Muriel B. Anderson
	 *	Mr. George C. Flett		  *	 Mr. Francis E. Harvey		  *	 Mr. Carl S. Anderson
1911	 *	Mrs. Augusta L. Parker	 1939	 *	 Mrs. Lina W. Johnson	 1966-67	 +	 Mrs. Beth King Homberg
	 *	Mr. John F. Miller		  *	 Mr. Thomas Stewart		  +	 Mr. Bob Rudy Homberg
1912	 *	Mrs. Alice M. Gibson	 1940	 *	 Mrs. Mildred A. Bond	 1967-68	 *+	 Mrs. Gale B. Cancian
	 *	Mr. John F. Miller, P.P.		  *	 Mr. Thomas Stewart, P.P.		  *+>	 Mr. Harold S. Hansen
1913	 *	Miss Mabel E. Hatch		  *	 Mr. Howard H. Stacey	 1968-69	 §	 Mrs. Theresa A. Souris
	 *	Mr. F. Alexander Chandler, PGP	 1941	 *	 Mrs. Marion B. Robinson		  §	 Mr. Gregory W. Souris
1914  	 *	Mrs. Eva G. Logan		  *	 Mr. Guy H. Robinson	 1969-70	 *	 Mrs. Gena H. Stockwell
	 *	Mr. F. Alexander Chandler, PGP	 1942	 *	 Miss Catherine L. Hastings		  *	 Mr. Leslie D. Stockwell
1915	 *	Mrs. Mabel E. Pry		  *	 Mr. Earle F. French	 1970-71	 >+	 Mrs. Gertrude P. Frost
	 *	Mr. Herbert H. Russell	 1943	 *	 Mrs. Elizabeth A. Keyes		  >+	 Mr. Gilbert H. Frost
1916	 *	Mrs. Caroline Horie		  *	 Mr. Charles M. Sparkes	 1971-72	 +	 Mrs. Judith A. Webster
	 *	Mr. Herbert H. Russell	 1944	 *	 Mrs. Florence W. Stacey		  *	 Mr. Leslie D. Stockwell, P.P.
1917	 *	Mrs. Anna P. Hastings		  *	 Mr. Howard H. Stacey	 1972-73	 >	 Mrs. Barbara B. Cockroft
	 *	Mr. Richard K. Meptune	 1945	 *	 Miss Catherine W. Paterson		  *+>	 Mr. Harold S. Hansen, P.P.
1918	 *	Miss Ella Francies Hatch		  *	 Mr. Fenton H. Norris	 1973-74	 *	 Mrs. Grace M. Smith
	 *	Mr. E. Tracy Derby	 1946	 *	 Mrs. A. Roberta Mock		  *	 Mr. Woodford Y. Smith
1919	 *	Mrs. Sara Farwell		  *	 Mr. Thomas Steward	 1974-75	 §	 Mrs. Theresa A. Souris, P.M.
	 *	Mr. E. Tracy Derby, P.P.	 1947-48	 *	 Mrs. Beatrice E. Sparkes		  >+	 Mr. Gilbert H. Frost, P.P.
1920	 *	Mrs. J. Ethelyn Sands		  *	 Mr. Charles M. Sparkes, P.P.	 1975-76	 *	 Mrs. Isabelle M. Betts
	 *	Mr. A. Glenn Simm	 1948-49	 *	 Mrs. Frederica S. Johnson		  >+	 Mr. Gilbert H. Frost, P.P.
1921	 *	Mrs. Jean B. Derby		  *+	 Mr. Clinton A. Kirkness	 1976-77	 *>	 Mrs. Dorothy C. Baker
	 *	Mr. A. Glenn Simm, P.P.  	 1949-50	 *	 Mrs. Luella F. Bueil	  	 *>	 Mr. Raymond E. Ellis
1922	 *	Mrs. Eleanor Gibson Stevens		  *	 Mr. Howard H. Stacey, P.P.	 1977-78		  Mrs. Barbara B. Cockroft, P.M.
	 *	Mr. Alexander C. Lockhart	 1950-51	 +	 Mrs. Anne Jackson Wincapaw	  	 >+	 Mr. Gilbert H. Frost, P.P.
1923	 *	Mrs. Mary E. Simm		  *	 Mr. Harold C. Greenlaw	 1978-79	 >#	 Mrs. Eleanor W. Hale
	 *	Mr. Edward E. Walsh	 1951-52	 *	 Mrs. Ruth Holly Bouchie		  *>	 Mr. Albert W. Keddy
1924	 *	Mrs. Luella M. McCausland		  *	 Mr. Louis C. Carter	 1979-80	 >#	 Mrs. Eleanor W. Hale, P.M.
	 *	Mr. Edward E. Walsh	 1952-53	 *	 Mrs. Catherine M. Conlan		  *>	 Mr. Albert W. Keddy, P.P.
1925	 *	Mrs. L. Blanche Vaughan		  *	 Mr. Alfred J. Conlan	 1980-81	 >+	 Mrs. Angel S. Sarnow
	 *	Mr. H. Gilbert Burdakin	 1953-54	 *	 Miss Ruth Hathaway	  	 >+	 Mr. Frank W. Sarnow, Jr.
1926	 *	Mrs. Margaret J. McNaughton		  *	 Mr. Rogers B. Johnson	 1981-82	 *	 Mrs. Muriel B. Anderson, P.M.
	 *	Mr. H. Gilbert Burdakin, P.P.	 1954-55	 *	 Mrs. Ellen Libby	  	 *	 Mr. Carl S. Anderson, P.P.
1927	 *	Mrs. Maud A. Smith		  *	 Mr. Louis C. Carter	 1982-83	 >	 Mrs. Barbara B. Cockroft, P.M.
	 *	Mr. Charles E. Flanders	 1955-56	 *	 Mrs. Helen C. Morrell Nordlund		  >+	 Mr. Gilbert H. Frost, P.P.
1928	 *	Mrs. Annie E. Oliveri 		  *	 Mr. John E. Morrell	 1983-84	 >#	 Mrs. Eleanor W. Hale, P.M.
	 *	Mr. Alexander S. Ford	 1956-57	 *+	 Mrs. Marjorie S. Kirkness	  	 +	 Mr. Dexter E. Brine, P.P.
1929	 *	Mrs. Everetta M. Harvey		  *	 Mr. John E. Morrell, P.P.	 1984-85	 >#	 Mrs. Eleanor W. Hale, P.M.
	 *>	Mr. Benjamin L. Graham	 1957-58	 +	 Mrs. Sara Moran Mahoney	  	 +	 Mr. Dexter E. Brine, P.P.
1930	 *	Mrs. Ivy R. Ford		  *	 Mr. John E. Morrell, P.P.	 1985-86	 *	 Mrs. Lucie G. Shears
	 *	Mr. John W. Vaughan	 1958-59	 *	 Mrs. Erdine Farwell Ellison		  >+	 Mr. Gilbert H. Frost, P.P.
1931	 *	Mrs.Jean MacNaughton Webster		  *	 Mr. Archibald J. Drady	 1986-87	 *	 Mrs. Lucie G. Shears, P.M.
	 *	Mr. Winthrop D. Cannon	 1959-60	 *>	 Mrs. Barbara J. Randall 	   	 >+	 Mr. Gilbert H. Frost, P.P.
1932	 *	Mrs. Mabel S. Lawson		  +	 Mr. Dexter D. Brine	 1987-88	 >+	 Mrs. Gertrude P. Frost, P.M.
	 *	Mr. Wilbur F. Lawson	 1960-61	 *	 Mrs. Elizabeth J. Proesch		  >+	 Mr. Gilbert H. Frost, P.P.
1933	 *	Mrs. Agnes M. Wheeler		  *	 Mr. Lawrence E. Proesch	 1988-89	 >+	 Mrs. Gertrude P. Frost, P.M.
	 *>	Mr. Merle E. Johnson	 1961-62	 *>	 Miss Gladys E. Dick		  +	 Mr. A. Theodore Fuller
1934	 *	Mrs. Francis Hastings Gardner		  *+	 Mr. Wendell I. Trohon	 1989-90	 +	 Mrs. Blanche C. Kasper		
	 *	Mr. Ernest W. Johnson					     +	 Mr. Bob Rudy Homberg, P.P.
		

AFFILIATED PAST MATRONS AND PAST PATRONS
	*	 Mrs. Alice F. Watson, P.G.M.	 *	 Mrs. Janette Watson Harnish	 *	 Mr.Guy H. Harnish	 +	 Mrs. Wilma W.Chisholm
	+	 Miss Marian E. Carey	 *	 Mr. Milton S. Brown	 *	 Mrs. Madelyn C. Fox	 *	 Mrs. Vivian M. Moser
	*	 Mrs. Olive R. Lohnes	 *	 Mr. George A. Lohnes	 *	 Mr. Benjamin A. Harris	 +	 Mrs. Hope C. Keddy
	*	 Miss Olive E. Kelley	 +	 Mrs. Ruth E. Giger	 +	 Mrs. Mildred Baldwin
	

*Deceased     + Demitted     > Affiliated Member       # Dual Member     § Membership Ceased

HONORARY MEMBERS (includes Consolidated Chapters)

Mrs. Blanche H. Shaw, P.G.M. 
Mrs. Doris D. Gerace, P.G.M. 
Mr. Richard J. Moore, P.G.P. 
Mrs. M. Elizabeth Davis, P.G.M. n 
Mrs. Dorothy E. Stackhouse, P.G.M. 
Mrs. Phyllis L. Risch-Mott, P.G.M. 
Mrs. Lucille D. Eaton, P.G.M. 
Mrs. Marilyn R. Gerrish, P.G.M. 
Mrs. Ellen M. Peck, P.G.M. 
Mr. James E. Dolan, P.G.P 

Mrs. Nancy E. Howatt, P.G.M. n 
Mrs. Judith A. Johnson, P.G.M.
Mr. George K. Bezanson, P.G.P.
Mr. Robert W. McBournie, P.G.P.
Miss Miriam Alfred, P.G.M.
Mrs. Eunice K. Pollard, P.G.M. n 
Mrs. Elizabeth K. Rogers, P.G.M. 
Mr. Loren J. Sandler, P.G.P
Mrs. Patricia S. Ingalls, P.G.M. n 
Mr. Percy T. Kuhn, P.G.P. 

Mrs. Patricia A. Simpson, P.G.M. 
Mr. James E. Pattangall, P.G.P. 
Mrs. Anna B. Craig, P.G.M. 
Mr. Healy A. Nowe, P.G.P. 
Mrs. B. Judith Fenner, P.G.M. 
Mr. Paul Francis Hunt, P.G.P 
Mrs. Jill G. Edgecomb, P.G.M. 
Mr. Joseph Russo, Jr., P.G.P.
Mrs. Joan M. Atkinson, A.G.M. n
Mr. Arthur P, Bennett, A.G.P.

Mrs. N. Avis Eldert, P.M. n 
Mrs. Pauline Griffiths, P.M. 
Mrs. Priscilla J. MacKay, P.M. 
Ms. Susan A. Brown, P.M. 
Mrs. Donna M. Penney, P.M. 
Mrs. Judith L. Bennett, P.M.

Mrs. Pricilla D. Fox, P.G.M., NH
Mr. Brian Prescott, P.G.P., NH 
Mrs. Lucille Wolf, P.G.M., VT 
Mr. Richard Preasch, P.G.P., VT

n Honorary Life Members



Let Us Look to the Future…
“It’s not what’s happening to us now or  

what has happened in our past  

that determines who we become. 

Rather, it’s our decisions about what to focus on, 

what things mean to us, and 

what we’re going to do about them  

that will determine our ultimate destiny.”

edited from a quote by Anthony Robbins





The welcome ever smiles, 
and the farewell goes out sighing.




